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Mr. GUTHRIE. Madam Speaker, I ap-

preciate the opportunity to be here 
this morning to talk about during the 
last few weeks I’ve been back in my 
district doing America Speaking Out 
events and listening to people and talk-
ing with people about what their issues 
are and sharing with me what we 
should be doing here in Washington, 
D.C. 

In my district, unemployment is the 
number one issue like it is across the 
country. And not just hearing from 
people looking for jobs but talking to 
people who want to provide jobs. And 
they are concerned about the tax in-
creases that could be coming with the 
expiration of the tax cuts. 

And one of the concerns that we 
heard Secretary Geithner talk about 
this weekend, Madam Speaker, is that 
the taxes could increase on those mak-
ing $250,000 or more, which we know 
half of that runs through small busi-
nesses. So I’m talking to a lot of small 
business owners who are afraid of taxes 
because they want to grow their busi-
ness and hire people and put them to 
work. 

f 

JOB CREATION POLICY 

(Mr. WALZ asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. WALZ. Madam Speaker, perhaps 
my career as a public schoolteacher 
and having survived 20 years of the 
high school lunchroom makes me more 
optimistic than some of my colleagues 
in here—the idea of the trust that I 
have in our young people and in this 
country to overcome any adversities 
we see. 

This weekend, I was out in Winona, 
Minnesota, at Peerless Chain Company, 
the number one producer of chain in 
this country, from tying down our jet 
fighters on aircraft carriers to pro-
viding the chains and the booms pro-
tecting the gulf coast. This is an Amer-
ican company who’s standing with me 
in making sure that we get our provi-
sions here, that don’t extend long- 
range plans to outsource jobs, to allow 
people to take tax cuts to end jobs 
overseas but to keep them here in 
America. They were there also to focus 
on hiring veterans. 

A company founded by Polish immi-
grants in 1917 who fought in World War 
I protecting American jobs, now we 
have the largest manufacturer of chain 
in North America, the fourth largest in 
the world, producing good American 
jobs by veterans and stamping those 
crates that go over to Asia with ‘‘Made 
in America’’ with a big American flag. 

That’s our job creation policy. That’s 
what America can be, and that’s what 
going forward means instead of turning 
back to disastrous policies that 
outsource those jobs. 
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JOBS 
(Ms. EDWARDS of Maryland asked 

and was given permission to address 
the House for 1 minute.) 

Ms. EDWARDS of Maryland. Well, 
Madam Speaker, here we go again. 
Today and every day in this Chamber 
my Republican colleagues stand here 
and blame Democrats for failing to cre-
ate jobs. What nerve they have when 
they haven’t voted for one jobs bill for 
the American workers. 

Right now, Senate Republicans, just 
like their House colleagues, are block-
ing the passage of five critical bills 
that would create at least 1.5 million 
jobs for the American people, and 
House Republicans have the audacity 
to accuse Democrats of not doing 
enough to create jobs? Shame on them. 

I urge Republican Senators to vote 
for the America COMPETES Act, the 
Small Business Jobs and Credit Act, 
the Jobs For Main Street Act and the 
Small Business and Infrastructure Act 
to provide desperately needed jobs. If 
Republicans are really serious about 
job creation, then they’d urge their 
colleagues in the Senate to take imme-
diate action and pass these bills. 

Madam Speaker, it’s been 186 days 
since we passed our first jobs bill and 
still they haven’t acted. It’s time for 
Senate Republicans to act, write a pay-
check to the American people, and fin-
ish the job that House Democrats 
started. 

f 

LET’S PUT AMERICA BACK TO 
WORK 

(Mrs. CHRISTENSEN asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Mrs. CHRISTENSEN. Madam Speak-
er, this Democratic Congress, with our 
President, has begun to turn around 
the terrible job situation we inherited. 
The American Recovery and Reinvest-
ment Act is working. Can you imagine 
where we would be without it? Private- 
sector employment has increased for 6 
straight months, 35 percent of house-
hold wealth lost in the Bush adminis-
tration has been recovered. Finally, 
the Senate overcame Republican objec-
tions and extended unemployment to 
help tide millions of people through 
these tough times. But that is not 
enough. 

The American people need jobs. My 
community needs jobs. While unem-
ployment overall has improved, there 
are too many communities which still 
have double-digit unemployment, and 
African Americans and young people 
are the hardest hit. 

So to the other party on the other 
side of the Capitol: Pass the small busi-
ness bill to fuel the engine of our econ-
omy, now. Pass funding we have in-
cluded for youth jobs, now. Pass fund-
ing to keep teachers in our classrooms 
and policemen on our streets, now. 
Pass funding for black farmers, now. 

This country thrives or falters on the 
strength of our working men and 

women. Senate Republicans: forget pol-
itics. Let’s put America back to work. 

f 

THE DEFICIT 

(Mr. COHEN asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. COHEN. Madam Speaker, you lis-
ten to the rhetoric in this hall and you 
hear a lot of talk from the folks on the 
other side of the aisle, the Republicans, 
about the deficit. It’s very simple. 
There are two ways you deal with the 
deficit. Number one, you reduce spend-
ing or, number two, you increase in-
come, and the way you increase income 
is you have more tax revenue. The two 
biggest ways you can get more tax rev-
enue is taxing the most wealthy people 
in the country who can afford it. 

The Republicans don’t want to elimi-
nate the tax cuts to the upper 1 and 2 
percent of the population, people mak-
ing over $250,000 a year, and they don’t 
want require that to be a PAYGO. They 
just want those people to keep getting 
those tax breaks that were reduced 8 
years ago. They’re concerned about the 
inheritance tax, people that might in-
herit over $3.5 million a person. 
They’re concerned about them. That’s 
who they’re concerned about, not mid-
dle class families who got the largest 
tax cut in history with the American 
Recovery and Reinvestment Act that 
not a Republican voted for. It was a 
Democratic bill, and the balanced 
budget under the Clinton years, all 
Democrats, a balanced budget. 

So if you want to reduce deficits, you 
need to support the Democrats who do 
the hard lifting and see that we have 
revenue as well as responsible spend-
ing. 

f 

VOTE ‘‘NO’’ ON THE 
SUPPLEMENTAL 

(Ms. LEE of California asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Ms. LEE of California. Madam 
Speaker, less than a month ago, Con-
gress finally began the debate on the 
war in Afghanistan that really should 
have been held 9 years ago, but the fact 
remains Congress cannot continue to 
write a blank check for a war in Af-
ghanistan that has ultimately made 
our country less safe. Our brave men 
and women in uniform have been put in 
an impossible situation in Afghanistan 
where there is no military solution. We 
should use this money to bring them 
home. 

The Congressional Black Caucus in-
cluded in the previous supplemental 
that the House passed the black farmer 
settlement and youth employment pro-
visions, and in the supplemental it was 
passed several times. It was paid for, 
yet the Senate took these provisions 
out. 

Let’s support jobs and justice for the 
black farmers who have waited so long 
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for our government to act. Let’s sup-
port our teachers. Let’s not spend an-
other dime to escalate America’s long-
est war. 

I urge my colleagues to vote ‘‘no’’ on 
this supplemental that we will be con-
sidering later in the day. 

f 

THE SOUTH KOREAN FREE TRADE 
AGREEMENT 

(Mr. DJOU asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. DJOU. Madam Speaker, Members 
of the House, yesterday the United 
States Navy began conducting war 
game operations off the coast of Korea. 
Many of the sailors and ships come 
from Pearl Harbor, located in my dis-
trict. 

Yesterday, I also had the opportunity 
to finally meet with the Korean ambas-
sador to the United States, who is also 
the former Prime Minister of South 
Korea. These are important develop-
ments. It is important for our Nation 
to strengthen and deepen our ties with 
Korea in the troubling times we have 
in the Korean Peninsula. 

I want to state and strongly urge this 
House to most expeditiously move the 
free trade agreement between the 
United States and South Korea to 
make sure that what happened 60 years 
ago in the Korean Peninsula doesn’t 
happen again. 

f 

HONORING THE LIFE OF 
GOVERNOR KENNY GUINN 

(Ms. TITUS asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend her re-
marks.) 

Ms. TITUS. Madam Speaker, today 
Nevada mourns the loss of a good man, 
former Governor Kenny Guinn, a true 
public servant who always put the in-
terests of Nevadans first, ahead of 
party and above politics. 

I was honored to serve in the State 
legislature during Governor Guinn’s 
tenure there. As a former Clark County 
School Superintendent, Governor 
Guinn led efforts to improve Nevada’s 
system of education. And through our 
shared commitment to both teachers 
and students, we became friends as well 
as colleagues. 

It was thanks to his leadership that 
we created the Millennium Scholarship 
which bears his name and has helped 
some 60,000 young Nevadans fulfill the 
dream of a college education. That is 
his legacy. 

Kenny Guinn reached the State’s 
highest office, but he never lost his 
special common touch for which he is 
so beloved by so many. My thoughts 
and prayers go out to his family today. 

f 

BORDER SECURITY IS NATIONAL 
SECURITY 

(Mrs. KIRKPATRICK of Arizona 
asked and was given permission to ad-

dress the House for 1 minute and to re-
vise and extend her remarks.) 

Mrs. KIRKPATRICK of Arizona. 
Madam Speaker, Arizonans are tired of 
being let down by Washington on the 
border. For years, we have been calling 
on the Federal Government to start 
fulfilling its duties, and again and 
again, the Federal Government has de-
bated, delayed, and stumbled. 

By withholding funding for critical 
border resources in the Supplemental 
Appropriations Act, Congress is adding 
another black mark to its record of 
failure on this issue. 

The fact is that border security is na-
tional security. The Federal Govern-
ment has a responsibility to address 
threats to our communities, both 
abroad and at home. They are neglect-
ing that responsibility with this bill. 
The House has previously accepted 
that expanding the border patrol is a 
necessary step to keep Arizonans safe. 
Why can’t we find a way to get this 
done today? 

Once again, lack of political will is 
being allowed to put our communities 
at risk. Folks have had enough of the 
culture in Washington that prizes scor-
ing political points over solving prob-
lems. The people of my district and my 
State deserve better than this from 
Congress. 

f 
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SOCIAL SECURITY 

(Ms. FUDGE asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend her re-
marks.) 

Ms. FUDGE. Madam Speaker, for al-
most 75 years, Social Security has 
helped Americans save for retirement 
and has provided the supplemental in-
come they could count on in their gold-
en years. For almost as long, congres-
sional Republicans have attacked So-
cial Security and are doing so yet 
again. 

The Republicans’ efforts are uncon-
scionable and inexcusable. They fail to 
realize Social Security is earned, not 
gifted, to American workers. It comes 
from a lifetime of hard work and in-
vestment. 

Democrats will not let Republicans 
play politics with this benefit. They 
will not and must not succeed in rob-
bing seniors of the benefits they have 
earned and deserve. 

f 

TAX RATES 

(Mr. YARMUTH asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. YARMUTH. Madam Speaker, we 
heard just a few minutes ago a repeti-
tion of the myth that our friends from 
the Republican Party tried to foist on 
the American people, the idea that 
somehow, by restoring the pre-Bush 
tax rates on the wealthiest Americans, 
we are going to impede small business. 

Well, I come from a family of small 
business people, and I can assure you 
that nothing is further from the truth. 

I have a brother in the barbecue busi-
ness. He does very well, makes a lot of 
money. He used to vote Republican be-
cause he didn’t want to pay as much 
tax. But he called me in 2008 and said, 
you know, I am starting to support 
Democrats now and I am going to sup-
port President Obama. The reason is 
because I realized, finally, that if peo-
ple can’t afford to buy barbecue, it 
doesn’t matter what their tax rate is. 

Ladies and gentlemen, the reason we 
need to restore the tax rates to the pre- 
Bush rates is because we have a way to 
get this country out of deficit. More 
importantly, the answer to our eco-
nomic woes is rebuilding America, 
making it in America and restoring our 
manufacturing base and the jobs that 
come with it so people can afford bar-
becue. 

f 

FAILED RECOVERY POLICIES 
MAKE NEARLY 15 MILLION UN-
EMPLOYED 

(Mr. PENCE asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. PENCE. Madam Speaker, 18 
months into this administration, one 
thing is clear: the economic policies of 
this administration and this liberal 
Democratic Congress have failed. Near-
ly 15 million Americans are unem-
ployed. Unemployment hovers near a 
heart-breaking 10 percent; and after 
months of runaway spending, bailouts 
and takeovers, Washington Democrats 
are now poised to add tax increases to 
their agenda. 

The American people are starting to 
realize that unless this Congress acts, 
every single income tax bracket will 
increase on January 1, 2011, every sin-
gle one. This weekend Treasury Sec-
retary Geithner actually said ‘‘The 
country can withstand that. I think 
it’s good policy.’’ 

Really? Fifteen million Americans 
unemployed and this administration 
defines good policy as what the coun-
try can withstand? The country cannot 
withstand more spending, more bor-
rowing, more bailouts, or more taxes; 
and House Republicans will fight this 
tax increase with everything we have 
got. 

f 

HMONG VETERANS 

(Mr. COSTA asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. COSTA. Madam Speaker, today I 
will introduce legislation that will pro-
vide for burial benefits in national 
cemeteries to Hmong veterans who 
served in support of U.S. forces in Viet-
nam. 

Given the service to our Nation, I be-
lieve this is an appropriate honor. Dur-
ing the Vietnam War, officers from the 
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